UMPS Meeting Minutes
December 6, 2012

Meeting was called to order by President Cherie Stein at 7:03 pm.

Minutes

The minutes from the November 1st meeting were presented for review.  There was a motion from Bill Weis to approve the minutes.  It was seconded by Mary Otto and the motion was passed.

Treasurer’s Report

Gloria Grabarczyk presented the Treasurer’s Report.  All categories of the Treasurer’s Report are now in the positive.  She brought to our attention that there are categories for both this year and next year’s craft fairs as we have already received bookings for next year’s event.  Student accounts have received the deposit from Buy Seasons but their totals do not yet reflect any Colonel Pops popcorn sales.  The next student update will reflect New Orleans trip deductions.  Mrs. Umhoefer has cleared out a few accounts for students that are no longer in the music program.  This money will go into the general account. There was a motion from Sonji Millet to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  It was seconded by Connie Fryjoff and the motion passed.
Director’s Reports


Miss Schlecht and Mr. Hull were not present.


Mrs. Umhoefer said her various groups are in concert rehearsal mode.  The Jazz Band had a very successful concert after only five weeks of rehearsal.  The band concert will be on December 19th with a report time of 6:45 and begin at 7:30pm.  All ensembles will perform.


The deadline for WSMA music choices is 12/21.  This year the students are not required to perform at WSMA but they must perform for her for a grade.


Pep band has started.  There will be an 8th grade recruitment night with pizza dinner on January 16th.  Mrs. Umhoefer submitted a request for $250 to help cover the cost of this event.  A motion was made by Mary Otto and seconded by Mary Kames for UMPS to cover this cost.  The motion passed.

Old Business

Craft Fair


Sonji Millet reported that this year’s craft fair was a huge success.  A record of over 1000 people attended based on ticket sales and all the booths were sold.  Crafters are already emailing to make their reservations for next year.  She has 50 additional business cards of people who want to participate.  Leah Struck has volunteered to be co-chair next year.  A huge thank you was expressed to all who helped make it such a success. There are already 4 volunteers for the bake sale booth and someone for concessions if needed.  Sonji needs the NHS forms so that she can fill them out for student hours.  She made the recommendation that we consider reorganizing the storage area and possibly consolidate and co-use some of the supplies for the various events.  We are duplicating purchases of things we have on hand.  Consider replacing things as they are used up.  Things to think about for next year: the construction that will be going on at the school and access issues.  Cherie Stein discussed the total profit of more than $6800 and asked for a motion to move $2000 into the scholarship account.  A motion was made by Sonji Millet and was seconded by Connie Kraja.  The motion passed.  Cherie informed those in attendance that the scholarship procedure is under review and will be discussed in March.
Cookie Walk

The Cookie Walk will be held on December 15th.  There is a Google document that was sent out via email for people to sign up for bringing cookies and volunteering.  Mrs. Umhoefer has encouraged students to participate by making a competition among the music sections for the most donated cookies.  The winning section will receive donuts.  Students will also receive one raffle ticket per dozen cookies they donate.  The raffle is for one of two $15 iTunes gift cards, one $25 Showtime/Marcus Theatre gift card, and one winner of $50 put in the student’s music account.


Cherie Stein has checked that we have the necessary supplies ready.  Susan Utley-Weis has prepared a flyer that was sent to the elementary schools and has been posted at local businesses.  Notices were also sent to various publications.  It will be posted on the website for anyone that would like to print it out to post at their place of employment.  We are in need of a large coffee pot for cider and hot cocoa.  Mary Otto will check on the availability of one through her school.  We need volunteers to help sort and tray the donated cookies.  
Students are welcome to come and help with that at 8am and also make some tray signs marking the cookie types.  Everyone was reminded to mark any cookies that contained nuts.

Bowling Event


Due to low interest, this event was cancelled.  Might revisit having this event in spring when things aren’t so busy.  It was suggested we consider having the deadline to sign up closer to the date of the event.

Colonel Pops Fundraiser


Twenty students sold popcorn totaling approximately $3000.  The student’s will have half of their total sales deposited into their student account.  The pick up date will be Friday, December 14th from 3-5:30 pm at the stage entrance.  A sign will be posted directing people to the appropriate entrance.  Gloria Grabarczyk reminded everyone that for every 10 bags sold, the order received 1 bag free.  If a free bag was not chosen, she made the free bag the same as the most popular flavor on the order.  Susan Utley-Weis will send a notice out just to those who sold popcorn regarding the pick up date and information.  It was mentioned that this might be the last year for selling popcorn as the owner of the business is looking to pursue another opportunity.
Brewer’s Concessions


The idea to participate as a group for Brewer’s concessions had come up previously so Cherie Stein presented the information she had gathered regarding requirements to participate.  Volunteers must be 18 years or older (students wouldn’t be able to participate) and there is a $500 fee to join.  The fee is returned if that amount is earned back through concessions.  You need between 8 and 14 volunteers per game, 15 games per season.  There is 2 ½- 3 hour mandatory training prior to the game.  If you have 8 volunteers, you receive 8% of the sales.  Day games will earn 15% of sales.  You are guaranteed $50 per person for 8 volunteers.  It was discussed and decided that this would be too much of a commitment and not a fundraising idea that we would want to pursue, especially since the students wouldn’t be able to participate.

New Business

Auctions/Miscellaneous

There was discussion of how to auction off close parking spaces for concerts/jazz cabaret.  Possibly sell raffle tickets for a close table or parking spot when selling the tickets for the Jazz Cabaret.  Raffle off a performance by the Jazz Band.

It was asked if we had thought of looking into renting another auditorium for concerts in the spring for more comfortable seating and sound.  Mrs. Umhoefer will look into the expense and availability of this.

Jazz Cabaret


Mrs. Umhoefer showed a video of the guest artist for this year’s Jazz Cabaret: Extra Crispy Brass Band.  They are a Milwaukee based group and play music that will tie into the Mardi Gras Theme and New Orleans trip.


Cherie Stein is looking for additional committee members to help plan this year’s event.  There is a good core of returning members but it would be great to have some new volunteers who would like to shadow the preparations that go into this event for the future.  Meetings will be held at 6pm (until about 8pm) at Cherie’s house on 1/6, 1/20 and 2/3.  The wrap up will be held at Gus’ Mexican Cantina on 2/17.

Meeting adjourned at 7:52 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Matovich

Co-Secretary

